Motions Meeting – 6th Week


Constitutional motion for introduction of abstention


Matt - Is there a threshold proportion who must have voted for a candidate in order for them to be elected, or could someone in theory be elected on one vote?

Luke – The abstentions would not be included in the count up therefore the number of votes required for a majority would change.

Olivia - Have we definitely checked the constitution? I feel like this has come up before and it was discovered that abstention is sometimes allowed?

Izzy- Yes – it has specific rules – it is allowed for regular voting on motions but the constitution doesn’t say anything for committee position voting.

Jess- Max last year was against this as he thought it would make people just vote for their friends on those particular roles, then abstain from all the others without looking into the other candidates at all. I don’t agree with this but it’s worth thinking about.

 Jordan – I disagree - some people are being forced to vote due to that lack of option to abstain and this means they vote in an uninformed anyway – this is worse.

Tom – Max also made the point that some people may not feel able to vote e.g. for BME rep if they aren’t BME. This is clearly undesirable, as we should encourage inclusiveness, so we shouldn’t promote the idea by introducing abstention. If abstention is introduced, we should make sure that people are well  informed, therefore they don’t abstain purely because they haven’t got sufficient information on the candidates, so abstention should never become a majority.

Susie – I think it’s a good idea because with the current system, people just go on to vote for their friends and then select random choices for the other roles which skews the results.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion passed in an online vote, 72 for, 17 against and 4 abstentions
